Robinson+Cole

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts and New York

October 19, 2022

Via Electronic Mail

Melanie A. Bachman Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: EM-VER-034-210518 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless ("Cellco") 109 Federal Road, Danbury, Connecticut

Dear Attorney Bachman:

On June 24, 2021, the Siting Council acknowledged the above-referenced notice of exempt modification at the above-referenced facility. On August 19, 2021, Cellco notified the Council that it planned to start construction of the approved modifications on or about September 3, 2021. Construction of these modifications did not, however, start as planned and the EM-VER-034-210518 approval expired on June 24, 2022. On October 14, 2022, a new Notice of Exempt Modification was filed with the Council for the same Cellco facility modifications approved in EM-VER-034-210518. We would ask, therefore, that the Council's records reflect the expiration of the EM-VER-034-210518 approval.

Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Cunia gmu

KCB/kmd